Minutes of the HOA of Hunters Lake Annual Meeting
Tuesday, February 25, 2020

Meeting was opened and called to order at 7:40 P.M. by President Mark Doyon at the home of Ro Anderson on Bighorn Court.  Present were fifteen (15) homeowners including the following Board Members:  Paul Griffin, Mark Doyon, Mike Toczylowski, Ray Goldbach, Lori Harris, Kevin Burke, Sylvia Christman, Ro Anderson and Deb DeVito (via telephone conference).
President Mark Doyon welcomed all homeowners present, introduced the Board, and explained how the Meeting would proceed.  
Mark informed all of this past year’s
accomplishments which included pressure-washing the

fence on Tasha Court; fixing the walkway between Sylvia Christman’s and Lori Harris’ house as well as sodding; cutting tree limbs; refurbishing the fountains with paint and replacing the pumps at the front entrance; weekly cleaning the center island which is still in the process of upgrading. There will be three types of plants in different colors installed.
The boardwalk, dock, deck, floater and railings all have been redone and Mark will seal it after the wood seasons.  The floater was redone at almost no charge and the bids that were originally in at $14,000 are now $12,000 and $13,000.

1st Choice Landscaping is also now maintaining the center island and front of the fountains.

Mark spoke to electric company regarding the green electrical boxes that are halfway in the ground.  They have been painted and leveled with concrete pads.

Mark thanked the Board Members for their outstanding jobs throughout the year including Deb DeVito for keeping up with our website and Facebook postings.

Treasurer Ray Goldbach discussed the yearly Financial Report including monies submitted from two homeowners and introduced the budget for 2020-21.  Explanation was given regarding the annual dues increase.  
Deb DeVito stated that she will post anything we would like her to address such as go carts, etc.

Mark wanted to know what happened to the 20-mph sign that was out in front.  It was suggested that workers may have moved it.

Discussion took place regarding the many homeowners that changed trash companies now saving on their quarterly charges and do we want to incorporate these charges in with our annual dues.  No decision was made at this time.

Secretary Ro Anderson gave brief report on the December 2, 2019 on the Board of Directors email regarding Landscaping where a vote was needed to move forward with the proposal from 1st Choice Landscaping as to what could be done to improve both sides of the entrance in front of the fountains.  Ro also reported the January 14, 2020 email regarding the Boardwalk and Dock repair.  She also stated that the fence in front was moldy and in need of attention.  Someone mentioned purchasing a product called “Spray & Forget” for vinyl, concrete and aluminum.
Nominations for new Board Members and replacements were then conducted and the following homeowners were nominated:  Lori Harris; Paul Griffin; Connie Baker; Sylvia Christman; Floyd Smith and Christopher Phillips.  The 2020 Board Members are Mark Doyon, Mike Toczylowski, Ro Anderson, Ray Goldbach, Paul Griffin, Lori Harris and Connie Baker.

Connie Baker mentioned being kept updated via emails.
Discussion took place regarding the five-car parking situation with Lori Harris.
With no other business at hand the annual HOA Meeting was adjourned by Mark Doyon and 

seconded by Ro Anderson at 9:05 P.M. with a Board Meeting to elect Officers to follow.

Submitted by:

Ro Anderson, Secretary
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